Demand Side Response Working Group
Meeting of Nov. 16, 2006
Hearing Room #1

Commonwealth Keystone Building

The meeting was called to order by Director Karen Moury.  Everyone was asked to introduce themselves.

Director Moury introduced Vice Chairman James Cawley.  Vice Chairman Cawley thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  The working group will be undertaking an extremely important issue.  He looks forward to receiving the groups’ recommendations and work product.   

Objectives
Director Moury said the objectives of this group are to identify conservation and DSR programs, advanced metering, and ratemaking mechanisms for possible expansion, enhancement or implementation, as well as to gather necessary information to allow for review of cost-effectiveness of any such measures.  The overall objective of the working group is to identify what programs and systems are working and what needs to be updated or added.  

Once the information has been gathered, the working group will solicit comments from participants on the DSR working group.  When that phase is completed, staff hopes that the DSR working group will provide specific recommendations to the PaPUC on programs, metering or mechanisms for expansion, enhancement or implementation.  To the extent consensus resolutions are not achieved, staff will provide recommendations to the PaPUC.   

Timeline

Director Moury stated staff’s intention to focus on information-gathering efforts through the end of January, to allow for discussions through February 2007.  These efforts will culminate in the preparation of a draft Working Group Report, which will be circulated by staff in early March 2007.  Reponses will be due at the end of March, so that the final Report and staff’s recommendations can be submitted to the Commission by April 30, 2007.   
Structure
Director Moury suggested that the DSR Working Group will need to have in-person meetings, conference calls and emails to complete the agenda by the proposed date.   Staff is proposing subgroups for specialized issues that will allow for the expedited timeframe, including:  Conservation, Demand Side Response and Education (or Programs); Advance Metering; and Ratemaking Cost Recovery.

A comment was made that education should be a separate subgroup.  Another comment was the education program will be dealing with each issue and should be included in each subgroup.  An alternative suggestion was made to have straw man proposals circulated for comment.  It was also suggested that staff issue data requests to the electric distribution companies to receive current information about programs, as well as an evaluations of existing or past initiatives.  
Director Moury said staff will discuss these suggestions, and communicate with the DSR Working Group in the near future about the process and structure that will be used.

Brief Updates by Companies
Director Moury referred to an email that was sent to the distribution list containing a Summary of EDC Demand Side Response Programs, which was last updated in 2004.  One task of the Working Group is to update this information so that the PaPUC has a clear picture of the current status of DSR deployment and technologies.  
She then asked if each company could update the group on their DSR programs.  First Energy, PECO, PPL, Allegheny Power, Duquesne Light, and UGI-Electric provided updates.  National Fuel Gas also summarized its conservation program.
Sources of Information
Director Moury noted that comments relevant to DSR were offered at the en banc hearing in June that focused on policies to mitigate electric price increases.  Staff has prepared a summary of those comments, which will be circulated to the DSR Working Group.  However, she cautioned that the summary should not be relied upon in place of the comments, which are posted on the Commission’s website.  

Also, she asked whether any participants have summaries of the FERC Staff Report on DSR.  Since no one responded favorably, she indicated that the staff will prepare a summary for sharing with the DSR Working Group.  
Some participants urged staff to review programs that have been successfully implemented in other states.  It was agreed that such a review would be extremely helpful, and Director Moury encouraged all participants to identify any such programs and provide information about them

Next Meeting

Staff anticipates another meeting of the DSR Working Group in January.  Following further discussion about the structure, details will be circulated to the distribution list.  
